
 

 

 

 

 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 6 v 1 

Praise to the Lord, the Almighty, the King of creation! 

O my soul, praise Him, for He is thy health and salvation! 

All ye who hear, now to His temple draw near; 

Join ye in glad adoration. 
 

Invocation  
 

Scriptural Meditation Psalm 19:1-2 

Marcelo Reis 
 

NAH 52 I Sing the Mighty Power of God 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

Hymn 673 All Things Bright and Beautiful 
 

Children's Time Pastor Geert 

 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

Hymn 676 When He Cometh 
 

Family Prayer 
 

Scripture Reading Acts 20:22-24 

Sheena Murphy 
 

Hymn 732 There Shall be Showers of Blessing 
 

Sermon “Bound… yet free!” 

Pastor Geert Tap 

 

SDAH 251 I Serve a Risen Saviour 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary of Church Budget Jan-Jul 2017  Budget   Actual  

Church Budget offerings   43,167    47,084  

Income from letting halls/rooms in Centre   36,167    35,561  

Other (e.g. grants received from SEC/Area 7)     8,750             2  

Operating costs (bulletin/flowers/SVs/St Sch) (13,542) (14,612) 

Centre costs (staff, servicing clients) (17,200) (13,111) 

Site costs (utilities/repairs/cleaning/insurance) (44,392) (43,223) 

Funds set aside for departmental activities (12,950) (12,950) 

Operating Surplus/(Deficit) for year to date         -    (1,249) 

This summary does not include funds (e.g. development)  
or the church departments 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to 

maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

 

 

 

19 August 2017 

 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 
 

For as we have many members in one body,  

but all the members do not have the same function,  
so we, being many, are one body in Christ,  

and individually members of one another.  

Romans 12:4-5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 
 
 
 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org


 
 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

The lesson study next week will be conducted from the 

desk by Paul Bellamy 
 

Welcome 

Hymn 420 I Will Sing the Wondrous Story 

Prayer  Vanesa Pizzuto 

Mission Story Alex Browne 

Lesson Study “From Slaves to Heirs” Daniel Duda 

Hymn 159 Jesus is Coming Again 

Prayer Joshua Roberts 

 

 

Parallel Service 
11.00am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Praise Leader Charlotte Marshall 

Sermon Pastor Jacques Venter 

“Extended, Accepted, Transformed” 

Coordinator Matt Marshall 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:15pm   Next Friday: 8:03pm (Watford) 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
 

The flowers today are given by Alison and Dave, Naomi 

and Michael, in thanks to God for His blessings and 

faithfulness on the occasion of Roy and Sheila Burgess’ 

65th wedding anniversary. After the service, in the 

Cedar-Sycamore Room, there will be the opportunity for 

you to share your own personal good wishes with Roy 

and Sheila over a piece of cake and a drink. 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket has been presented to 

the Kirk-Bernard family. We invite the church family to 

pray for Donna and Daniella. “Our prayer request is that 

God will do the impossible for us this month to help us 

keep our home. We would also like to continue to have a 

closer relationship with God, and that He will help us to 

continue to use our musical talents to bless others.” For I 

can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me. 

Philippians 4:13 
 

 

 

Urgent help needed in Primary Sabbath School during 

August to cover holiday absences. Please see Bukky Ayo 

Ipaye, Rachel Ntata or Amanda Powell if you are able 

to help, even if it is only for one Sabbath. 

 

Pastor Geert will be on holiday 27 August to 17 

September. 

 

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 

 

Magazines, leaflets and books are available on the table in 

the concourse for those who would find them useful. 

 

Dagnall Church Plant A group of people are planning to 

plant a church in the Dagnall area in the next few 

months. If you think you might be interested in joining this 

new community, or in praying for us as we seek to serve 

God in this new area, please get in touch with Etienne or 

Carolyn Guenin: carolyn.amy.cooper@gmail.com or 

07511 773252,  

 

Women in Prayer meet today after the service. All ladies 

are welcome to join us to praise God and pray together. 

Soup and rolls will be served afterwards. 

 

The Singing Group today will visit Courtland Lodge, 

Courtland Close, WD24 5GW at 3.30pm, and Adina and 

Douglas Farrant at about 4.15pm. 

 

The next Men’s Cycling Club event is tomorrow, 20 

August. Meet behind the church at 9.30am for a prompt 

start at 10am. All abilities catered for, so why not come 

and try it out? See Arto after church for more details. 

 

Tuesday Bible Study Group 10.30-11.30am in the Maple 

Room: continuing our study of the book of Luke. 

 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7.30pm. All welcome for a 

time of contemplation, prayer and praise. 

 

Let’s Walk next Sabbath, 26 August at 3.00pm. Meet at 

Ashridge by the first parking bays on the left-hand side of 

the drive to the Bridgewater Monument. For further 

details, contact Colin Robertson on 07943 574445. 

 

There is no Fellowship Lunch on 2 September. 

Forthcoming dates: Souper Sabbath on 7 October, 

Fellowship Lunch on 4 November and 2 December. 
 

 

 

 

Flower Festival DVDs and Calendar 
 

Those who ordered DVDs of the Flower 

Festival or the Gala Concert may 

collect them from the desk today. You 

may still order these as well as the 

commemorative 2018 calendar. We 

hope that the sale of these will boost 

the total raised from £11,533 to £12,000. 

Thank you for your support. 

 
Quiz Night 9 September at 7.30pm. Get a team of up to 

10 people together and join us for a general knowledge 

quiz night with Tim Alen returning as Quizmaster 

extraordinaire. Bring food for your table, as lavish or 

simple as you wish, and come and pit your wits against 

the reigning champions in this free event. 
 

Do you wish to receive the church eBulletin by email? To 

subscribe, please email jef@stanboroughpark.org, or via 

the church website: www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

Job Opportunity for a part-time Facilities/Events 

Manager (30 hrs/week) to start work at the end of this 

year. Reporting to the Church Site Management 

Committee, you will be responsible for leading and 

managing all aspects of our premises and facilities, 

particularly for the numerous week-day events and 

bookings. This role will involve operational “hands-on” 

duties as well as managerial responsibilities. You will be 

highly organised, enjoy working with people, pro-active 

and reliable with a “can-do” approach to problem 

solving. In line with the church vision to be a growing, 

vibrant church community, energised to share their 

joyful experiences in Christ, the successful applicant will 

have a wide range of practical skills and be able to lead 

by example. If you think this is the job for you, please 

contact Brian Davison before 31 August 2017 on 

07957856715 or email briandavison7@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Prayer Corner 
 Let us praise and give thanks to our God, who, in the 

words of the hymn (NAH 16), is our Maker, Defender, 

Redeemer and Friend. 

 Also, please remember those affected by Monday’s 

mudslide in Sierra Leone, especially any who can still 

be rescued. 
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